
 

 
 

2060 Reading Road, Ste. 200, Cincinnati, OH 45202 | 513-421-5353 | 

Environmental Consultants & Contractors 

September 13, 2021 
File No. 23212007.09 
 
Ms. Maria Lammers 
Ohio EPA Southwest District Office 
401 East Fifth Street 
Dayton, Ohio   45402-2911 
 
Subject: Village of St. Bernard Landfill 
  Contingency Monitoring at MP-9 
 
Dear Ms. Lammers: 
 
This letter is intended to meet the 7-day reporting requirements contained in OAC 3745-27-12 
(E)(5)(g)(i).  The 7-day reporting deadline is September 15th.  The steps taken on behalf of the Village 
of St. Bernard at the closed St. Bernard Landfill to ensure the protection of human health and the 
environment include: 
 

 Weekly contingency monitoring has been implemented at MP-9 in compliance with OAC 
3745-27-12 (E)(5)(c) of the applicable version of the rule. 

 The combustible gas alarms in the residences continue to provide detection of any potential 
accumulation of combustible gas in adjacent residences, with the one exception described 
below. 

 
No additional monitors are proposed at this time.  All the adjacent residences are equipped with 
combustible gas alarms, with the exception of 429 Bank Avenue where the owner requested that the 
alarm be removed.  The existing permanent monitors are sufficiently closely spaced that additional 
monitors are not needed. 
 
Should you have any questions or comments, please contact the undersigned. 
Sincerely,   

 

 

 
Randall C. Mills, P.G.  James J. Walsh, P.E. 
Senior Project Professional  Principal 
SCS Engineers  SCS Engineers 
 
cc: Chuck DeJonckheere, Hamilton County Public Health 
      Nick Schapman, GHD 
      Jonathan Stuchell, Village of St. Bernard 
 Tom Paul, Village of St. Bernard 
 
 


